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acquisition projects. The resolution on the agenda for the Annual General Meeting was postponed 

because, due to the pandemic, it was not yet clear at this meeting in what form and at what  

time the 2020 Annual General Meeting could be held. 

The meeting on June 8, 2020 focused on the company’s current business outlook and financial  

situation following the end of the first quarter and as of April 30, 2020. Due to the impacts of the 
COVID-19 pandemic on business performance, the Executive Board and Supervisory Board together 

reviewed the proposal for the appropriation of accumulated profits for 2019 and decided to propose 

a dividend payment of 0.13 euros per dividend-bearing share to the 2020 Annual General Meeting. 

The Supervisory Board then approved the Executive Board’s proposal to hold the 2020 Annual  

General Meeting virtually, without the physical presence of shareholders, and approved the agenda 

for the Annual General Meeting. The Supervisory Board dealt with a project on the future strategic 

trajectory of a business unit in the Group and set a new target for the proportion of women on the 

Executive Board to be achieved by June 30, 2023. It approved in principle the use of a bridge financing 

to finance a potential acquisition. Revised Rules of Procedure for the Supervisory Board were 

adopted and subsequently made available to the public on the company’s website. Expressing their 

solidarity in the coronavirus crisis, the members of the Supervisory Board agreed to waive 10 percent 

of their fixed annual remuneration in the 2020 fiscal year. Employee representatives and the Jenoptik 

Executive Board have since resolved to use the money saved to help pay the healthcare costs of 

Jenoptik employees in the US who have been severely affected financially by the pandemic. The 

Chairman of the Executive Board, Dr. Traeger, also agreed to waive his fixed salary increase of 25,000 

euros for 2020, which was due to take effect on July 1, 2020. 

At an extraordinary meeting on July 1, 2020, we approved the scheduled acquisition of TRIOPTICS  

by JENOPTIK Optical Systems GmbH in two stages, as well as the bridge financing required for this 

transaction.  

At its meeting on September 16, 2020, the Executive Board reported on the current business  

outlook and financial situation following the end of the second quarter and as of July 31, 2020, in 

particular its actions to manage the enduring impacts of the coronavirus pandemic on business  

performance. The meeting also dealt with a restructuring project in the Group. The Supervisory Board 
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examined the planning assumptions for the 2021 fiscal year, a range of acquisition and divestiture 

projects, and the Group’s Risk and Opportunity Report as of June 30, 2020. Due to the departure of 

our Deputy Chairman of the Supervisory Board, Mr. Michael Ebenau, effective October 15, 2020,  

we elected Mr. Stefan Schaumburg as the new Deputy Chairman of the Supervisory Board with effect 

from October 16, 2020. Other items on the agenda included information on potential structural 

alterations at the Jena site and the resolution on an investment in a new electron-beam lithography 

facility at the Dresden site. The Supervisory Board also agreed to appoint an independent external 

expert to evaluate processes and collaboration within the Supervisory Board and its committees. 

During the two-day strategy meeting in November, the Supervisory Board was joined by the  

Executive Board and other members of the Executive Management Committee to discuss a range of 

group initiatives, potential portfolio transformations, and the strategic positions of the separate  

divisions from the perspective of the market, the competition, and customers. 

At its last meeting of the year on December 15, 2020, the Supervisory Board again dealt in detail 

with the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic on the business performance of JENOPTIK AG and the 

Group following the end of the third quarter and as of October 31, 2020. We were provided with 

information on the medium-term planning and approved the corporate planning for the 2021 fiscal 

year. On successful completion of the TRIOPTICS Group acquisition on September 24, 2020, the 

Executive Board set out to us the current status of post-merger integration. The Executive Board pre-

sented the Group’s future financing strategy, following which the Supervisory Board agreed to  

start negotiations with banks regarding a range of financing instruments. After reviewing a corporate  

governance checklist, we also, together with the Executive Board, approved the declaration of  

conformity in accordance with § 161(1) of the Stock Corporation Act (AktG) for the 2020 fiscal year.  

We looked at potential adjustments to the existing Executive Board remuneration system in view  

of the new regulatory requirements of the Act Implementing the Second Shareholder Rights Directive 

(ARUG II) and the German Corporate Governance Code. The revised remuneration system is due  

to be agreed at the beginning of the new fiscal year and then submitted to the 2021 Annual General 

Meeting for approval. Further matters dealt with at the meeting included a sustainability manage-

ment update and the independent expert’s report on the results of their efficiency review.
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